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This edition of the children’s newsletter 
shares some of the great work carried out 
across our schools in Cheshire East during 
the Spring Term and provides ideas that 
other pupil safeguarding groups could 
look at in school.
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The Berkeley Academy
The Safeguarding Team have been focusing on Safer Internet this half term. 

They led an assembly on Safer Internet Day 2024 and spoke about the 

importance of speaking to trusted adults when they feel unsafe online. 

The School Council and Executive Committee have met to discuss Children’s 

Mental Health Week. This year’s theme is ‘My Voice Matters’ which led to 

them organising a ‘lunchtime drop in’. Children attended this to use their 

voices to discuss ideas for the School Council and ask the School Council and 

Executive Committee for advice on how to manage their wellbeing. 
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Underwood West Academy

The topic of this year’s Children’s Mental Health Week was, 

‘My Voice Matters’.  The children loved sharing their own 

thoughts and ideas about who and what is important to them 

and after lots of discussion about how these people and 

‘things’ can play such an important role in their mental health, 

the children completed ‘spirals of importance’



OFFICIAL

Gainsborough Primary and Nursery School
Our Stay Safe Team have been super busy this half term - they were 

awarded their badges by PCSOs Jen and Andrea. We also invited the 

PCSOs to our meeting to tell them about the outcome of a whole 

school survey we completed recently. We know the areas to focus on 

for the rest of this year are keeping our bodies safe and online safety. 

Jen and Andrea have gifted the team some goodies, and they are 

coming back to hand them out soon. 

The whole school has completed their NSPCC Speak Out 

Stay Safe Assemblies and here is our certificate. Also, check 

out our new homemade Buddy the Speech Bubble! Mrs 

Dawson's daughter made it for Mrs Appleby to help teach 

our children to keep themselves safe - how amazing is he? 

    
Our Mental Health Ambassadors have helped us to promote positive 

mental health during children's mental health week. Dr Alex George 

has written a book for children about their mental health and our Year 

5 and 6 classes are lucky enough to have their own copies in their 

classrooms. Our favourite bit from the activities is the gratitude 

journal and the music playlist. 
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Wincle CE Primary School
The school Safety Committee lead an assembly on E-Safety Day. They worked together to plan and 

deliver the assembly giving the school lots of information about how to stay safe online.
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Holmes Chapel Primary School
Our school Safety Squad and School Council representatives recently took part in two 

national webinars with Picture News. The webinars were aimed at KS2 children and were 

based around 'Protected Characteristics' and 'British Values'.

During the 'Protected Characteristics' webinar our safety squad discussed the following key 

points:

•What are protected characteristics and why are they important?

•What is discrimination and why does the Equality Act matter? 

•How the news can help us understand the characteristics

•How you can make an impact in your school and the wider world.

During the 'British Values' webinar our school council discussed the following key points:

•What are British values and why are they important?

•How the news can help us understand values.

•How you can make an impact in your school and the wider world.

Our safety squad and school council members contributed their ideas, experiences and 

throughout the webinar and they were fantastic ambassadors of our school. The children are 

now going to prepare an assembly to deliver to the whole of KS2 to share what they have 

learned and how they can make an impact in our school and the wider world. A certificate 

was awarded to all children that took part. Well done! 
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Parkroyal Community School

The Safeguarding Ambassadors at Parkroyal 

Community School have been into the 

reception classes this week to introduce 

themselves and their role within school. The 

Ambassadors talked to the children about 

the Parkroyal helping hand and told them 

how important it is to talk to someone you 

trust, if you have a worry or are feeling sad. 

The Ambassadors worked with the children 

to create their own helping hands.
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Prestbury Church of England Primary School 
Our School Council worked with their classes to develop a guide How to 

keep Safe online for the school community. This was put together by the 

children for the children (and to support families outside of school time).
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Mablins Lane Primary School

The Happiness Heroes at Mablins Lane School have been working very hard this half term.

They invited the police to come into school to talk about internet safety and social media. 

Inspired by a school in America who have created a "We Dine Together " support group they have also 

been designing T Shirts for a Lunchtime support club called "We Lunch Together" 

The team will be around at lunchtime to make sure no one is on their own or feeling isolated. The 

Happiness Heroes are working hard to promote Positive Mental Health and Safety around school. 
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Park Lane School
PC Marc Harley, Youth Engagement Officer, came to talk to secondary age 

pupils at Park Lane School about keeping safe while using the internet. This 

was part of Internet Safety Day. Our pupils were very engaged and the talk 

lasted over an hour due to questions Marc was being asked. The pupils and 

Marc both really enjoyed the session.

"I really enjoyed the talk too, the students were really engaging and asked some 

great questions". (Marc Harley).
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Alderley Edge Community Primary School
Children at Alderley Edge Community Primary School have keeping safe online at the forefront of all 

their work. Activities during Online Safety Day in February included special visits from the police to 

share how to stay safe online and additional online safety lessons using Project Evolve resources. The 

AECPS Safety Ambassadors also ran a competition to design an online safety mascot for the school.
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Pebble Brook Primary School

Antibullying and voice of the child work from across school at Pebble Brook 
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St. Mary’s Catholic 
Primary School, Crewe

E- Safety Awareness 

In February, children in Year 1 and 2 learnt about online safety 

with the help of Lucy from the Altru Drama Company. The 

children had a wonderful time and explored various scenarios that 

taught them valuable lessons about staying safe on the internet. 

They also had a lot of fun learning a catchy rap about keeping 

safe online. 

Year 5 and 6 pupils watched a superb performance delivered by 

actors of the Altru Drama Company. The children learnt about 

navigating the digital world in a safe way. Through the power of 

drama, the children explored important topics such as 

safeguarding personal information, password security, privacy 

settings and falling victim to online scams. 

Following the performance, Year 6 children had the opportunity 

to take part in interactive workshops. They engaged in meaningful 

discussions, practical activities and hands on tasks aimed at 

reinforcing the key concepts of being safe online. 
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Alsager School

Anti bullying article 

Article on Cyber safety written by one of our Y11s
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St John's C E Primary School
We have started a Safeguarding club at St John's so the children around 

school can talk about what keeps them safe. Our Safeguarding team is called 

'The S Team'. We have special caps to wear so children know who the team 

are and they can ask us questions. We have planned different assemblies to 

deliver with the whole school and we have been designing our own 

Safeguarding character called 'Stewart.'
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Mossley C.E. 
Controlled 

Primary 
School
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Handforth Grange Primary School
This term we have done a lot of work on Anti-Bullying including joining the United Against Bullying 

Programme which is funded by the DfE and part of the Anti-bullying Alliance. As part of the programme 

we surveyed all KS2 pupils on both bullying and wellbeing and used this alongside internal data to 

identify any groups which are more vulnerable to bullying. It was clear that not all incidences were being 

reported to adults so we got the pupils to elect 2 Anti-bullying Ambassadors in each class to champion 

kindness and be a voice for anyone who doesn't feel they can go and tell an adult if someone is being 

unkind or bullying them. They have led assemblies on what bullying is and who they can talk to if they are 

being bullied. They have also written a child-friendly anti-bullying policy with the Behaviour Lead and this 

has been shared with parents and pupils. They have also taken an active role during Anti-bullying week 

and meet regularly with the lead to discuss prevention strategies. This has included rearranging the 

organisation on the football games, buying new playground equipment and completing a survey of 

potential unsupervised areas so that adults can be repositioned as needed. We have also had NSPCC 

workshops to role play bullying scenarios and what we can do to solve or prevent them and we have also 

had the local PCSO in to talk to the pupils about online behaviour especially Whats App. We followed this 

up with a parent workshop from the police on digital safety (following the talk in the Safeguarding 

update) and parents reported that it was extremely helpful and most of our pupils were then taken off the 

What's App groups by their parents following this. 

Following all the work we did, we surveyed the pupils again and this resulted in high levels of feelings of 

belonging and good wellbeing in school across all groups and a very low level of bullying with most 

reported incidents to the Anti-bullying reps being friendship issues which the behaviour lead coaches the 

pupils to sort out themselves in a safe environment. This was also confirmed in our recent Ofsted 

inspection.
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Scholar Green Primary School
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Sound 
and 
District 
Primary 
School
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Sandbach High 
School and Sixth 
Form College
Our student Anti Bullying Ambassadors have 
delivered another fantastic assembly on 
online safety and the emotional impact on 
our mental health. The ambassadors have 
worked with forms to discuss what bullying 
is, how you can be proactive as a bystander 
and where to report it. Next term they are 
visiting the local community in Sandbach to 
share their amazing knowledge!
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The Berkeley Academy
On Friday 15th March, The Safeguarding Champions had a meeting with our 

Safeguarding Link Governor. We talked about what we do to keep people safe in our 

school and how we plan to carry on making our school a better place. We were asked if 

safeguarding had regular meetings, and we said that meetings are held every 2-3 

weeks and are often about a certain topic e.g. Anti-bullying Week, Safer Internet, Road 

Safety and more, but sometimes are even just about ideas or jobs we need to do. 

She asked us if we have done anything to do with wellbeing and people’s mental health 

and we said that we organised a Mental Health Talk outside our Year 6 Area. This was 

for children to come and talk about any problems they have and for us to give them 

advice. As some children were a bit hesitant to speak, we reassured them that we 

wouldn’t share anything they told us. However, we did say that if we thought the 

situation was serious, then we would tell the Safeguarding Leads in our school - we 

soon realised that it is sometimes easier for children to speak to children rather than 

adults. We find that no matter how small the problem, we try to help children in any 

way. 

During the Winter/Autumn term, when it was getting darker at night, we held a 

competition for people to create a poster on how to keep safe at night, with things like 

wearing hi-vis vests and looking out for cars when crossing a road. For Safer Internet 

week, we created two different PowerPoints for KS1 and KS2 and presented them in 

assemblies, to warn children about the things you can see online and how to ignore 

them. We explained that if children want to download an app then they should ask for 

their parent’s permission. 

We ended the meeting by showing our link governor the Safeguarding display in the 

computer suite. She liked the display and gave us a few ideas on things we could do for 

safeguarding. One of these ideas was creating a pupil survey for children to give us 

their feedback and opinion about The Safeguarding Champions!
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Springfield 
School 
Crewe and 
Wilmslow
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Woodcocks' 

Well Primary 

School
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Thank you to all the staff, 
children and young people 

that have contributed to the 
newsletter this term
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